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OFFICERS 
President   
 R. Schroeder, N2HX 
Vice President 
 M. Moreken, AB2IO 
Secretary 
 L. Weight, KC2MTO 
Treasurer 
 R. Kubinski, KC2PQC 
 
DIRECTORS  
Membership  
 L. Weight, KC2MTO 
Radio Station  
 M. Juza, KC2TGM 
Repeater Operations 
 R. Schroeder, N2HX 
Physical Plant 
 H. Gold, AB2VG 
 D. Norcross, K2DRN (asst.) 
Public Information 
 T. Reeg, K2TFR 
Training & Examinations  
 D. Wright, AA2F 
Publications  
 A. Flinsch, AB2RC 
Programs 
 G. Wilson, K2GW 
Immediate Past President 
 D. Norcross, K2DRN 
Web Service  
 M. Juza, KC2TGM 
Hamfests 
 Open 
 
 

Alex	
  Flinsch,	
  AB2RC	
  will	
  be	
  giving	
  a	
  presentation	
  
on	
  Arduino	
  development	
  &	
  applications	
  in	
  amateur	
  
radio.	
  

Meeting	
  –	
  September	
  10th	
  	
  2013	
  
The regular monthly meeting will be held at 7:30 PM on Wednesday, September 10th, at Our Lady of 
Good Counsel Church, on Upper Ferry Road at Wilburtha Road in West Trenton. The site is easy to 
reach from I-95 or NJ-29. Talk-in is available on the 146.67 (PL 131.8) and 442.65 repeaters. The 
directors meeting takes place 1 hour earlier at 6:30 PM. 
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DVRA Nets 
2-meter & 70-cm nets on the club repeaters 146.670 pl 131.8, 442.650 pl 131.8 
2-Meter Nets:  
The Pepper Net 10:00 PM Daily 
Mercer Co. Emergency Net 7:30 PM Tuesdays KB2EGI, coordinator. 
 
Training & Upgrade Classes 
Don Wright, AA2F, periodically holds Technician and General classes.  
Classes are held at various locations. Call Don at 609-737-1723 to register. 
 
Exam Schedule 
For 2014 exams will be held on Jan 18, March 15, May 10, July 19, Sept 13 and 
Nov 15.  All Exams will be at 12:15 on the listed Saturdays at the Hopewell (Twp) 
Branch of the Mercer County Library, 245 Pennington-Titusville Road, next door 
to the Hopewell Valley Central High School.  Bring $15, cash or check, and 2 
forms of identification, at least one being a photo ID.  For further information, 
contact Don/AA2F at 609-737-1723 or aa2f@arrl.net.  

 
Please Visit Our Sponsor 
 

 
 
Fame and Fortune Await 
Want to become rich & famous – write an article for the DVRA Beacon. Fame 
among local hams almost guaranteed – fortune is up to you (and your luck in 
Powerball). Deadline for submission is one week before the monthly meeting 
(that would make the deadline the first Wednesday of the month). For details 
contact Alex / AB2RC – ab2rc@ab2rc.net  
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Help Wanted 
Our club treasurer, Ron KC2PQC, is looking for a club member to help with the 
treasurer’s duties. If you are interested, please contact him at 609-695-5990 or 
email ronk@snip.net . 
 
 
Upcoming Events 
 
HAMFEST – Saturday September 20th in West Windsor Community Park, contact 
Frank, KC2TKD frankpal@comcast.net or see last page of the newsletter for 
details. 
 
 
Website 
Our website has been updated, and looks better than ever. Take a look at it 
http://www.w2zq.com  
 
 
 
 
Should QSOs from remote stations be given DXCC credit? 
 
By Dan Romanchik, KB6NU 
 
In July, the DX Advisory Committee Report recommended several rules changes 
for the DXCC program 
(http://www.arrl.org/files/file/About%20ARRL/Committee%20Reports/2014/July/D
oc_27.pdf). Among them, was a recommendation that rule I.9 be changed such 
that a QSO is acceptable for DXCC credit only when the remote station and the 
operator’s home station location are no more than 200 km apart. 
 
As with any rule change, this precipitated a lot of comment in the amateur radio 
community. A thread on the eHam.Net forum 
(http://www.eham.net/ehamforum/smf/index.php/topic,98348.30.html) got quite a 
few comments. N7NG had a nice blog post 
(http://n7ng.wordpress.com/2014/03/05/remote-control-dxing-and-dxcc/) on this 
controversy. 
 
Perhaps the most strident post on this topic was written by WW1X 
(http://ww1x.com/opinion/2014/08/14/in-defense-of-remote-dxcc.html). He called 
these recommendations “uninformed, misguided, and detrimental to the future of 
our hobby.” Detrimental to the future of our hobby? Seriously? 
 
Of course, WW1X has a vested interest in this debate. He’s the lead developer 



Wireless	
  Hill	
  Beacon	
   	
   September	
  2014	
  

	
   	
   	
   	
  	
  4	
  

for RemoteHamRadio.Com, a company that charges other hams to use the 
“super stations” that they’ve set up around the world. 
 
Note that the DX Advisory Committee is not saying that amateur radio operators 
should not use and enjoy these remote stations. All they’re saying is that the 
QSOs made with them, unless they are located less than 200 km from an 
amateur’s home station, are not eligible for DXCC credit. I’m sure that if you 
asked any of the members of the committee they would agree with WW1X that 
the remote stations serve a very useful purpose for amateurs who are not able to 
set up their own home stations. 
 
WW1X prattles on about how “DXCC is not a contest. It’s not a competition. 
There are no winners or losers. It’s a personal achievement award, plain and 
simple.” This is just silly. Of course it’s a competition. As N7NG rightly points out 
if it’s not a competition, why publish the DXCC Honor Roll? 
 
What I think is detrimental to the hobby are hams who use 
RemoteHamRadio.Com to simply add to their DXCC scores. I see no sense in 
doing so, and furthermore, where’s the personal achievement? Anyone who can 
afford to pay what they charge—-and it’s not a small sum of money-—can work 
the rarest DX with one of those stations. 
 
A friend of mine, Mark, W8MP, is a RemoteHamRadio.Com customer, and it's a 
boon for him. He loves being able to work DX from his home in a development 
where no outside antennas are allowed. He’s not trying to pad his DXCC score. 
He does this for the pure love of talking to other hams in far-away places. 
 
When the final decision is made, I hope the DX Advisory Committee goes back to 
first principles as set forth in FCC Part 97.1 and makes their decision on whether 
or not allowing DXCC credit for remote station QSOs contributes to "the 
advancement of the radio art" or is an "extension of the amateur's unique ability 
to enhance international goodwill." 
 
=== 
 
When he's not writing this column for club newsletters, Dan, KB6NU enjoys 
working CW on the HF bands and teaching ham radio classes. For more 
information about his operating activities and his "No-Nonsense" series of 
amateur radio license study guides, go to KB6NU.Com or e-mail 
cwgeek@kb6nu.com. 
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* DVRA HAMFEST * DVRA HAMFEST * DVRA HAMFEST * 

 

HAMFEST

Details: 

When:  Saturday, September 20, 2014 

Where: 

Time:  

West Windsor Park, Rt. 571 and Bernt Midland Blvd. 

0 00 until 1200.  Vendor setup time: 0630. 

Sponsored by: Delaware Valley Radio Association, Inc. (W2ZQ) 

Admission: $7.00 general admission 
$15 for sellers. Includes one admission ticket. 
Vendors supply their own tables. 

Talk In: K2UQ repeater 147.105 +, PL: 123.0 
Also 146.520  

Door prizes will be drawn. On site catering will be provided. 

Additional information can be found at www.w2zq.com 


